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Good-Bye and Good Luck Year 6  

Beatrice Avenue,                 
East Cowes, 
IOW,  
PO32 6PA.                
Tel 292872  
queensgateprimary.co.uk 
 

Friday 14th July 2023 

Dear Families, 
 

Year 6 Summer Stalls 

Thank you for coming to make the Year 6 Summer Stalls such an enjoyable event.  I thought the Year 
6 children did brilliantly running their stalls.  Thank you also for all the tombola prizes you sent in.  
With the raffle the PTFA made a profit of £985.00.  The Year 6 stalls made a profit of £505.70.  The 
overall profit for the event was £1,490.70.  This is being used to fund the Year 6 leavers’ sweatshirts 
and other items for the school.  Well done to everyone who was involved in the event. 
 

Sports Days 

It was brilliant to see so many of you at sports days this week.  Both events were well organised by 
Miss Radcliffe and her team.  Thanks also go to Miss Hunter for keeping the commentating going for 
two mornings running. 

In Key Stage 1 the country that won the sports day cup was Japan and in Key Stage 2 the overall win-
ners were India.  I thought all the children did brilliantly! 
 

Popcorn Party Fundraiser 

Thanks to everyone who supported the Popcorn Parties; they raised a massive £900 for Dance Live. 
 

Parent Questionnaires and Report comments 

Please make sure you return these by next Friday - we will read them all! 
 

Test Results 

I am very proud of our Year 4 children who have done extremely well in their multiplication check.  
Over 90% of the children know their times tables well and will be able to access their Year 5 maths 
learning.  

Additionally, I would like to congratulate our Year 6 children who have done well in their SATs, both in 
terms of their progress across the school and their individual attainment.  This table shows the       
percentage of children who achieved Age Related Expectations at Queensgate and National Averages. 

 

 

Queensgate National 

Reading 60% Reading 73% 

Writing 65% Writing 71% 

Maths 60% Maths 73% 

Combined (all three together) 49% Combined (all three together) 59% 
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Next Week 

Next week is the last week of term and is very busy. 

On Monday there will be an Attendance Assembly to celebrate attendance above 98%.  Some    
children have managed to attend every single day from 1st September 2022 all the way through  
until now.  We will be giving out prizes and rewards.  We will also be announcing the best attending 
class of the year. 

There are a variety of celebrations and parties for various groups across the week. 

We are holding a Kezi’s Kindness assembly and giving certificates to those children who have gone 
over and above with their kindness this year. 

On Thursday 20th July the PTFA are running discos.  Here are the times… 

3:15 – 3:45 Reception 

4:00 – 5:15 Years 1, 2 and 3 

5:50 – 6:45 Year 4, 5 and 6 

The children need to pay £2:50 each.  This will be cash on the day. The children need to be signed 
in. Reception to Year 4 also need to be signed out when met by an adult. Years 5 and 6 will be able 
to walk home on their own if this is ok with you.  Year 6 do not need to pay at all as this is part of 
their end of Queensgate celebrations. 

The children may bring a maximum of £2 spending money with them.  This is optional. 

On Thursday 20th July Year 6 will be having a water fight and BBQ.  They are welcome to wear their 
own clothes not school uniform.  Please make sure they bring a change of clothes and a water gun! 

On Friday 21st July it will be our Year 6’s last day at Queensgate.  They have been a brilliant Year 6 
both with their academic work, but with music, sport and cookery too.  The show and the Year 6 
stalls were both really successful.  We are going to miss them.  It is a Queensgate tradition that the 
Year 6 children can get their shirts signed on the last day.   

Year 6 will be leading their final Queensgate assembly on Friday 21st July at 1:15pm.  Parents are 
welcome to join us for this assembly - please arrive by 1.10pm.  After the assembly, if the weather 
is fine, the whole school will go out onto the field and make a clapping corridor to see them on 
their way.  Again, you are welcome to join us for this.  Year 6 will need a clean shirt for the          
assembly and photos.  Year 6 are free to go after the assembly and clapping corridor.  If your Year 
6 child has a younger sibling in a different year group you are welcome to pick them up early too.  
This will need to be done through the front office. 

 

New Timings for September 

School opening times will remain the same in September with doors opening at 8:40am.  Lessons 
will start straight away and the register will be completed by 8:55am.  Anything after that time will 
be considered late and subject to a fine.  School finishes at 3:00pm as it does now.  Breakfast club 
will continue at £2 and will open at 8:00am as it does now.  

 

Staffing News 

We are sad to say good-bye to three brilliant members of staff: Mrs Jones, Mrs Savager and         

Mrs Tate.  All three have been very strong, reliable members of staff, who we will miss very much.   

We wish all three of them the best of luck in their next ventures.  
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Out & About 

 
On Tuesday afternoon the Year 5 Out and About team visited Culver Down. The children practised 
using compasses and maps to navigate a route from the top of the downs to Whitecliff Bay. As part 
of their Geography fieldwork, they used OS maps to locate landmarks and identify different symbols. 
The children were great at using both cardinal and ordinal compass points and discussed compass 
bearings and how they could provide more accuracy. The group demonstrated great map reading 
skills and enthusiasm for the walk.  

The Year 6 Out and About group walked from school down to Osborne Bay and back on Wednesday 
(after a tiring Sports Day morning!). The children planned their chosen route, walking through the 
grounds of Osborne. They enjoyed playing on the beach and having a paddle in the sea to cool off. 
The children had fun at the play park before heading back to school.  

 
 
 

 
Out and About next week… 
 
Tuesday 18th July Reception 
Southsea Aquarium  
Please meet at Ryde Hover port to register at 9.20am. Collect at 3.45pm.  
Children are to wear school uniform and bring a backpack with their lunch and water bottle in. All 
children need sun cream applying before school and a sun hat and a suitable coat depending on the 
weather 
 
Wednesday 19th July am Year 4 
East Cowes Victorian trail  
Children can wear play clothes and comfortable walking shoes. Please bring a sun hat, water bottle 
and apply sun cream before school. 
Connor, Eliana, Matthew, Abigail D, Florence, Emily H, Tyson, Elsie-May, Sophia-Leigh, Jack P, Leon, 
Liam, Archie, Léon and Adriana.  
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Sports Report 

 

Year 3/4 relays 

Last Thursday, we took a group from Year 3 and 4 to compete in a relay event over at Lanesend  
Primary. The children were extremely excited to be involved and went into the event with a very 
positive attitude. The races were split into three events, girls, boys and mixed. Our Year 3s were up 
first, running the mixed race. Each child was to run 600m and pass the baton to their team       
member. Their perseverance was inspiring as they kept going throughout despite the distance they 
were facing, coming in at 4th place.  

Next was our Year 4 children, up first was our girls, they started off strong with a clear lead, this 
was kept up with each runner and they breezed over the finish line in 1st place, earning them a gold 
medal at the presentation. Last, but certainly not least, were our boys. This was by far the most  
exciting race, and the excitement from the children and family spectators was electric. The race  
began and the boys flew off the starting line, we held a solid second place with the first three      
runners, each boy trying their absolute best and giving all that they had. It was down to the last 
runner, Denys was waiting to be handed the baton, with nothing but will and determination in his 
eyes. He took the baton and he was off! With Lanesend in the lead, there was easily a 200m gap, 
however, Denys closed it with ease. The boys were neck and neck until the final sprint, where   
Denys shot over the line in 1st place. The crowd erupted and the whole team bounced with joy!  
This earnt our boys a gold medal along with the girls, which they were all extremely proud of. 

 

 

Year 4 Quad Kids 

This Wednesday we took a Year 4 team over to Greenmount Primary in Ryde to take part in a Quad 

Kids event, four girls, four boys and four events. A short distance run of 60m, a long distance run of 

300m, a vortex throw and a standing long jump. Each of the children took part in every event       

rotating around each station. Every one of them made Queensgate proud and made exceptional 

effort in everything they attempted. After all the         

children had taken part in all of the events, the results 

were announced. Out of a total of 10 schools, our team 

came 2nd, earning them silver medals. Another       

wonderful achievement for our Year 4s.  

 

We are so proud of Year 4! 
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Patch Party 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
Parents once again enjoyed a chance to spend some time up at The Patch with their children.  They 
experienced lots of Forest School activities led by Mrs Dye.  Cooking toast on the open fire was a   
particular highlight! 
 
Thank you to everyone that came along.  
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Attendance 
 

  Whole School Attendance since September is 93.92%  

  Whole School Attendance this week is 95.90%      

  KS1 Class with best attendance this week is 1SG with 100%  

  KS2 Class with best attendance this week is 3AH with 98.52% 

10 days of       
absence during 
the school year 

causes your 
child’s attendance 

to drop to 95% 

20 days of       
absence during 
the school year 

causes your 
child’s attendance 

to drop to 90% 

40 days of       
absence during 
the school year 

causes your 
child’s attendance 

to drop to 80% 

If your child’s 
attendance falls 
below 90% they 

are classed as 
persistently    

absent 

Music At Queensgate 

 

Totally Rad Music Lessons for Autumn 2023 

NEW LESSONS: 
Totally Rad Music will be offering piano and ukulele lessons next term.  Twenty minute group lessons 
cost just £5 + VAT per week or you can opt for 1-2-1 lessons starting at £9. If you would like your 
child to learn either of these instruments, please sign up directly with Totally Rad using the link on 
the Parent section of the school website.  
 

CONTINUING PIANO LESSONS: 
If your child is going to continue their piano lessons, there is no need to contact Totally Rad. Any  
payments you have made for lessons this term will be carried over into the new term. If your child is 
not going to continue their lessons next term, please email Totally Rad to let them know: 
sales@totallyradmusic.co.uk 
 

Guitar Lessons for Autumn 2023 
Our guitar lessons with Wight Music Tuition Service started this term. All the children are really     
enjoying them and practising hard on the school guitars they have been able to borrow for free.    
We still have capacity for at least 12 more pupils to sign up for lessons in the Autumn term and more 
if children have access to their own instrument. These lessons are £8 for Twenty minutes in a small 
group and if you would like to sign up your child to start lessons after the summer, please use this 
link:   https://iwmt.org.uk/apply-online/ 
 
To help Mrs Webb organise timetables for next term, please email her to let her know you have 

signed your child up for any of the above lessons (or if your child is no longer going to have          

lessons). Thank you.       wwebb@queensgateprimary.co.uk 

mailto:sales@totallyradmusic.co.uk
https://iwmt.org.uk/apply-online/
mailto:wwebb@queensgateprimary.co.uk
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Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday   Friday                   

Cheese and Tomato 
Pizza Served with 
Potato Wedges 

Pork Sausages 
Served with Mashed 
Potatoes and Gravy 

Roast Turkey Served 
with Roast Potatoes 

and Gravy 

Beef Bolognese 
Served with     

Wholemeal Pasta 
and Garlic and Herb 

Bread 

Breaded Fish Fingers 
Served with Chips 

Tomato Pasta Served 
with Two Vegetables 

Cauliflower          
Macaroni Cheese 
Served with Two 

Vegetables 

Roasted Vegetable 
Butterbean Crumble 

Served with Roast 
Potatoes and Gravy 

Vegetarian            
Bolognese Served 
with Wholemeal 

Pasta and Garlic and 
Herb Bread 

Vegetarian Dippers 
Served with Chips 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Vanilla Ice Cream Strawberry Jelly with 
Fruit 

Hot Chocolate 
Sponge with      

Chocolate Custard 

Lemon Slice with 
Fruit 

Crispy Crackle Bar 

What’s for dinner next week? 

All main meals are served with two vegetables 

New Costings for September 

The price of school dinners is rising from £2.61 to £2.75 in September.  Payable as always via Scopay 
at the start of the week.  Remember Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 all receive their school dinners for 
free. 
 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 As you will be aware and has been widely reported, the cost of food has continued to rise significantly. 

We care deeply about the pupils we serve and we have been working hard to manage soaring inflation by      
absorbing costs and adapting our menus. 

Despite our best efforts, the continued, and unprecedented high levels of inflation, now require us to raise the 
meal price at your child’s school to £2.75. 

This increase will ensure that we can continue to deliver a service that meets the School Food Standards.  

 As always, our menus will continue to provide children a choice of nutritious meals, while catering for those 
with allergies. 

 Once again, the decision has not been taken lightly. We will continue to do all that we can to mitigate inflation, 
and provide you the best value for money. 

 

KIND REGARDS 

YVONNE CURRAN 

Regional Manager 
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Year 3 Roman Day 
 
On Tuesday 11th July, Year 3 had a Roman Day. We invited our parents to join us for singing, an      
exhibition and a Roman feast. We really enjoyed sharing our work with our guests. They thought it 
was brilliant. We had a great time together and we particularly liked the stuffed dormice, cheese and 
wine! Our parents were impressed with our singing and our mosaics. They also liked our projects! 
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2KG Family Reading Time 
 
Thankyou to the family members who joined 2KG in their family reading time this week.   

Once again lovely to see children enjoying books with their adults 1:1. 
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Dates for your diary for Next Academic Year 

 

Friday 1st September – INSET day – School closed to children 

Monday 4th September – INSET day – School closed to children 

Tuesday 5th September – Children return to school at 8:40 am.  New Reception children will be in 
school from 8:40am – 11:30 am 

Wednesday 6th September – New Reception children will be in school from 8:40am – 11:30 am 

Thursday 7th September – New Reception children will be in school from 8:40am – 12:15pm.  They 
are staying for lunch 

Friday 8th September – New Reception children will be in school from 8:40am – 12:15pm again    
staying for lunch 

Monday 23rd October until Friday 3rd November is the half term holiday 

Wednesday 20th December until Monday 1st January are the Christmas holidays 

Tuesday 2nd January 2024 – INSET day – school closed to children 

Monday 12th February 2024 – Friday 16th February 2024 Half term holiday 

Friday 29th March 2024 – Friday 12th April 2024 Easter Holidays 

Monday 27th May 2024 – Friday 31st May 2024 Half term holiday 

Monday 24th June – INSET day school closed to children 

Friday 12th July – provisional INSET day school 
closed to children 

Monday 29th July 2024 – start of the summer       
holidays 

 

And Finally… 

 

This is the final newsletter of this term.  It has been 
a great year, especially good to have all of you    
consistently back in school for events.  Thank you 
for your support across this year.  Remember to 
keep reading with your child over the summer.  I  
will see you next week and then on Tuesday 5th  
September at 8.40am. 

 

I hope you and your families have a lovely holiday.  

 

Best wishes, 

 

 

Samantha Sillito    

Headteacher  
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Isle of Wight Secondary Colleges and 6th Form 
2023-24 Open Day/Evening dates 

(as at 09/07/2023)  
 

 

 

 

School/College Date Time 

Carisbrooke College 28/09/2023 Year 6 open evening 5-8pm 

Christ the King College 20/09/2023 
  

08/11/2023 

Year 6 open evening 
  
Year 12 open evening 

Cowes Enterprise Col-
lege 

  Open week; commencing 4 October. 
Series of limited group tours am/pm. 
AM tours are at 9.15am, 9.30am and 10am. 
PM tours now fully booked. 
Separate SEN Tours by request. 
Please call 203103 to reserve am tour place or SEN tour. 

Island Free School 14/10/2023 Y6 open day 

Medina College 26/09/2023 Year 6 open evening 5-8pm 

Ryde Academy 04/10/2023 
  

09/11/2023 
  

Y6 Open Evening 
  
6th Form Open Evening 

Ryde School 07/10/2022 
& 

03/02/2023 

10-12.30pm 

  

The Bay CE School 05/10/2023 Y6 Open Evening 5-8pm 
  

The Island VI Form 16/11/2023 Y12 open evening 

The Isle of Wight College 25/11/2023 
& 

27/01/2024 
& 

06/03/2024 
& 

23/04/2024 
& 

19/06/2024 
  

10.00-14.00 hrs 
  
10.00-14.00 hrs 

  
16.00-18.30 hrs 

  
16.00-18.30 hrs 

  
16.00-18.30 hrs 
  

The Priory School of our 
Lady Walsingham 

n/a Don’t hold open days. Ring up to make an appointment for 
a show round. Marion Ahmed – Tel: 861222 or email: 
mail@prioryschool.org.uk 

mailto:mail@prioryschool.org.uk
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Barnardo’s IOW Family Hubs are open over the summer holidays at Sandown family centre, The   
Fairway, PO36 9EQ, 01983 408718, Ryde family centre, George street, PO33 2JF 01983 617617 and 
East Newport family centre, Furrlongs, PO30 2AX 01983 529208 for families to drop in if they need 
support or to make enquiries. Families can also use our website and to send us a contact us form.  

Welcome To Isle Of Wight Family Centres : Isle Of Wight Family Centres or scan the QR code 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bookings are already being taken for courses and workshops starting in September. 

 

We are also keen to hear from our parents who are expecting or have children under 5 to help us un-
derstand how aware parents are about services and what support is needed, parent can complete 
our survey by clicking the link or scanning the QR code https://forms.office.com/e/RGPT2s7Ry8  

 

 
 
Parents with a 2-year-old can also complete an Early Language Identification Measure online check 
out  Early Language Padlet for more information  

Free parental courses from 
Hampshire.   

 

Please click here for more  
details. 

https://www.isleofwightfamilycentres.org.uk/
https://forms.office.com/e/RGPT2s7Ry8
https://padlet.com/iowfamilycentres/early-language-padlet-7tqmhrc904k9vxd0
https://www.hants.gov.uk/solihullapproach
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